The Selectmen met with the Selectmen of the town of Lyndeboro, the

New Boston Road Committee and Road Agent, Almus Chancey at 7:00 pm on the

Francestown Turnpike to view Mountain Road pertaining to a petition

received by both towns before mentioned extended from Mr. & Mrs. Roland

Cook and Mr. & Mrs. Richard Dilley requesting this road be instituted

into a one-Way road (a portion of it). Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Broman would

desire Mountain Road be one-way only up to their driveway. Due to the

road being barely wide for two cars to pass, their daughter had an accident

here and therefore the request. The Selectmen of Lyndeboro suggested

both towns place an article in the Warrant for Town Meeting asking for

one

this area of the road be designated a one-way for a year trial. Selectman

Rogers of Lyndeboro explained there is nofuture development of the land

along this road expected due to the plans known of the land owners,

therefore making little additional traffic. Both towns agreed to place

an article in the Warrant.

Nonah Poole has resigned from the Planning Board and it was recommended that Ella Daniels be appointed to this seat. The Planning Board asked the Selectmen to appoint another alternate.

Pamela Strand was issued a temporary pistol permit awaiting new forms from the State.

Town Hall Custodian, Kobert Gagnon, was asked to come in to discuss his duties regarding the town Common. He promised to keep it in better condition. Mr. Gagnon advised the Selectmen that the baseball teams had abked him for the use of the town hall facilities during their picnic. He was told to have them contact the Selectmen.

Jay Marden came in to pick up maps he had asked to duplicate from the Tax Map and he argued that the price of \$6.50 each was too high. He took the maps with the intention of taking them to Manchester for a comparison cost estimate.

Building parmist permits were issued to Dwight Davis, Pamela Abbott and Albert Dancause.